
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
Under the provisions of Title 42, Section 431.408, Code of Federal Regulations, public notice is hereby 
given to the submission of a Medicaid proposed demonstration extension request of the Family Planning 
Waiver, effective July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2017. 
 

1.  The Family Planning Waiver extension request expands the provision of family planning and 
family planning-related services to men and women ages 13 through 44, per guidance from the 
Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), who: 

 
• Have ended Medicaid pregnancy coverage at the conclusion of their 60-day postpartum period 

(for women only); 
• Have family income at or below 185 percent of the Federal Poverty Level (FPL); and 
• Are not otherwise eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, Children’s Health Insurance Program 

(CHIP) or other health insurance coverage. 
 

2. A public hearing and teleconference on this proposed demonstration extension request is being 
held Friday, April 18, 2014, at 1:00 p.m., at the Woolfolk State Building, Room 145 located at 
501 N. West Street, Jackson, MS.  To join the teleconference dial toll-free 1-877-820-7831 and 
enter the attendee access code: 7251343.  

 
3. A second public hearing is being held Friday, April 25, 2014, at 10:00 a.m. at the War Memorial 

Building located at 120 North State Street, Jackson, MS. 
 
4.   The proposed demonstration extension request and the full public notice are available for review 

at www.medicaid.ms.gov. 
 
5. Written comments will be received by the Division of Medicaid, Office of the Governor, Bureau 

of Policy, Planning and Development, Walter Sillers Building, Suite 1000, 550 High Street, 
Jackson, Mississippi  39201, for thirty (30) days from the date of publication of this notice.  
Comments will be available for public review at the above address and at www.medicaid.ms.gov. 

 
                                    

David J. Dzielak, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
Division of Medicaid 
Office of the Governor 
 
April 14, 2014 
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